Alison Van Gorp

From: Sarah Fletcher <fletchsal@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, March 19, 2023 8:00 PM

To: Alison Van Gorp; Planning Commission

Subject: ZTR-2201 - Against the proposal to amend the zone
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Hello, I just cannot believe that the JCC/Herzl is still ongoing. How many years is it now? It is ridiculous.
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And | would like the City to look at the Old Boys and Girls Club on West Mercer Way as an alternative to amending the
site just for the JCC/Herzl/FASP. What right do they have to amend the zone?

What is the Old Boys and Girls Club zoned for on West Mercer Way? And how could the owner/developer get rid of the
recreational facility and put up 14 houses with zero recreational facilities?

And as the Civic Center is barely used now since covid, why doesn't the City look at moving the civic center to the Town
Center where they could rent an office and let JCC/FASP build where the civic center is without the need to have to
destroy the neighborhood?

Please consider alternatives. And there are now two empty schools in Bellevue. Perhaps, they could look at an Eastside
FASP or something.

Thank you.

Sarah Fletcher



